
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 30, 2025 

 

TO: Supervisor Kathryn Barger, Chair  
 Supervisor Hilda L. Solis   
 Supervisor Lindsey P. Horvath                            

Supervisor Holly J. Mitchell 
Supervisor Janice Hahn 

  
 

FROM: Gary Jones, Director 
 
SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF THE PLANNED USE OF DELEGATED AUTHORITY 

TO ACCEPT A GRANT TRANSFER FROM THE ORIGINAL GRANTEE 
CITY OF LOS ANGELES TO USE MAINTENANCE & SERVICING 
FUNDING FROM PROPOSITION A 1992 MEASURE TO FUND THE 
REHABILITATION OF THE HANG GLIDER AREA AT DOCKWEILER 
STATE BEACH 

 
This is to notify you that I am exercising the delegated authority approved by your Board 
on August 10, 2021 (Attachment 1), to apply for and execute grant agreements from 
Federal, State, and local agencies, as well as private entities, to support County-owned 
and operated beach and Marina del Rey projects and programs, provided your Board is 
given advance notification of and an opportunity to object before grant transfer and 
acceptance.   
 
On July 1, 1997, the City of Los Angeles (Grantee) and the Los Angeles County Regional 
Park and Open Space District (RPOSD) entered into Grant Agreement 58F6-97-0626 for 
the Dockweiler State Beach Improvements (Project) (Attachment 2). On April 27, 2000, 
the City of Los Angeles received Prop A 1992 Measure funding awarded from RPOSD. 
Since the completion of the initial project, the Department of Beaches and Harbors 
(Department) has been operating and maintaining the original project scope which 
includes a concession facility and hang-gliding area.  The Department is seeking to 
complete the assignment and assumption process and have the City of Los Angeles, as 
grantee, assign the grant project to the Department (Attachment 3). This transfer will allow 
the Department to use the Prop A Maintenance and Servicing (M&S) funding that has 
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been allocated to the Department to restore the hang-gliding area at Dockweiler State 
Beach.  
 
Unless otherwise instructed by your Board, the Department will proceed with executing 
the grant agreement once it has been received from RPOSD. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (424) 526-7771 
or GJones@bh.lacounty.gov. 
 
GJ:sw 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


